

Just because you don't understand it doesn't mean it isn't so Lemony Snicket

16th Oct 2020

Harvest Assembly

This week we enjoyed the BEST Harvest Festival Assembly together.
Foundation Stage showed us their amazing performance of Little Red Hen, children in Year 6 talked to us about Fair Trade, we danced to the Harvest Samba, we shared thoughts about food donations, and we prayed together as a whole school for the first time this term. Thank you SO much for your generous donations to Colchester Food Bank. Check out our Facebook page for the Food Bank Challenge we have rolled out!



THUNK

Do you have a favourite saying?

Winning KS1 Answer by Evelyn in Year 1

'Practice makes progress.' You say it and we say it.

Winning KS2 Answer by Jonny in Year 6

'Dont judge a book by its cover.' I teach this to myself, when you see someone that looks bad, but actually on the inside they are beautiful.

Headteacher Awards

Fia, Jasmine, Owen, Henry, Daniel, Isaac, Kip, Albie, David, Ivy, Reniyah, Daniel, Jake, Evie, Kip, Isaac and Betsie in Year 2; Isabelle, Daisy and Indiana in Year 3; Megan, Mia T, Jessica, Charlie and Ethan in Year 5.

Miss Pryce:

<u>foundationstage@st-</u> lawrence-pri.essex.sch.ul

Miss Roulston: year1circles@st-lawrencepri.essex.sch.uk Miss Pullon: year1squares@st-lawrencepri.essex.sch.uk

Mrs Auton and Mrs Frost: <u>year2@st-lawrence-</u> <u>pri.essex.sch.uk</u>

Mrs Parker

vear3@st-lawrencepri.essex.sch.uk

Mrs Alexander:

<u>ear4@st-lawrence</u> pri.essex.sch.uk

Mrs Aylett:

<u>year5@st-lawrence</u> <u>pri.essex.sch.uk</u>

Miss Birbeck:

vear6@st-lawrence

Rectory Road, Rowhedge, Colchester, Essex CO5 7HR

T: 01206 728517 E: office@st-lawrence-pri.essex.sch.uk

www.st-lawrence-pri.essex.sch.uk www.facebook.com/stlawrencecolchester

Fair Trade

Year 6 have been learning all about Fair Trade. This week they spoke to the whole school about the importance of Fair Trade produce, having researched the subject, written statements, and created artwork.



Year 6 Secondary Admissions

The statutory closing date for applications from parents of Year 6 children (for a secondary school place in Year 7 from September 2021) is **31 October 2020.**

Online applications, which MUST be submitted by this date, can be made via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.

Zoom in Year 1

This week, Orange Circles and Orange Squares had another Zoom meeting. This time with Davy from Kingsland church. The children had a wonderful time and came up with some very interesting questions, such as, "Do boys and girls have to sit in different places, like in the synagogue?" They had plenty of other questions and had a great conversation with Davy.

Art in Orange Squares

Orange Squares created magnificent artwork this week inspired by the works of Paul Klee. They used watercolour for the background and bold line work.





Bread Making in Foundation Stage

Foundation Stage made bread this week for harvest, linked to their story Little Red Hen. They were fantastic bakers working hard on all elements of the process, from kneading and rolling to weighing and mixing.











Free Website Filtering Service

To support schools during Covid, LGfL is offering six months free use of HomeProtect, a new super-safe web filter for pupils to use in the home on managed school Chromebooks, iPads and Windows laptops. The system is ideal for remote learning in the event of future bubble or school closures, local lockdowns and isolation/quarantine. After six months you can simply turn off the service or choose to subscribe further. For more information, visit

https://national.lgfl.net/smartbuy/homeprotect